# Browns bazar to be held Oct. 22

The Thanksgiving meeting of Browns UCW was held at Browns school.

President Mrs. George Towle welcomed everyone. The 92nd psalm was read followed by prayer. The 148th psalm was read with everyone singing Father We Thank Thee.

The minutes and correspondence were read by Mrs. John Hawkes-worth.

Browns bazaar will be held Oct. 22. An invitation was read for Kintore and Granton bazaar on Oct. 24. Donations to the Christian Blind Mission, Five Oaks, Huntington Society and the John Milton society were accepted. The president read All Gifts Are Yours.

The meeting was then turned over to the group in charge, Christian development.

Mrs. Annie Uren led the call to worship. Roll call was what I have to be thankful for. Mrs. Margaret Arthur read the 103rd psalm and Vickie Beavers gave a scripture reading.

All took part in group discussions and the group participation quiz was John 20:24-29.

Joyce Burgess thanked Mrs. George Towle, Mrs. John Conway, Mrs. Dave Arthur and Mrs. Clarence Tate for giving their time and talent at the 25th anniversary tea.

They were presented with anniversary plates and Mrs. John Conway gave courtesy remarks. A lunch was served by church in society group.

October 6,1

#### Brown's Corners

# Two babies welcomed in church

Two babies were welcomed into the church on Sunday. They were Bobby-Joe Wakem, daughter of Rick and Cathy, and Tanya Nicole Muir, daughter of Jim and Pat.

Ron Wakem acted as Clerk of Session, in the absence of David Arthur, with Florrie Kingdon and Robert Burgess taking part.

Plans are being made for the annual bazaar and tea, to be held this week.

October 18, 1987

### Brown's U.C.W. BAZAAR & TEA

at Brown's Corners

Thurs., Oct. 22
Doors open at 1:30 p.m.
Bazaar at 2:00 p.m.

#### ANNIVERSARY Browns United Church

Browns Corners
Sunday, Oct. 25th
11:15 a.m.
Guest Speaker:
Rev. W. Dawson
Music by The Kingsmen
Social Hour to Follow

#### Brown's Corners

#### UCW bazaar and tea

Anniversary services were held at Brown's on Sunday morning. Clerk of session, David Arthur, extended a

warm welcome to everyone, on behalf of the church.

Reverend Jean Baker began the service and special music was supplied by The Kings Messengers. The Reverend W. Dawson of St. Marys gave his sermon, The building of Christ's church.

The ladies of the UCW served lunch following the service.

Brown's UCW held a most successful bazaar and tea last Thursday afternoon.

## Dr. Dwight Smith remembered

By John Eedy
Although Dr. Dwight Smith
moved from St. Marys some 30 years
ago he left many good memories here
with citizens of our whole area. One
hears his name often mentioned with
fondness, particularly by people he

So when the news of his untimely passing was heard here last week

knew and served as a medical doctor.

there was a real note of sadness felt in many places, especially since such a brilliant career had been brought to a close so quickly. He was in his 65th year.

Many of the people here remember
Dwight Smith as a bright and pleasant young man who was not only
devoted to the duties of his medical
practice, but found time to be a kind
and thoughtful husband and father.

He also gave time and attention to other community endeavors with special attention to activities and membership in the United Church of Canada.

Dwight also had a desire to advance his medical knowledge and expertise. One of the ways he advanced this was to do a five-year tour of duty at the Harper Hospital in Detroit. A study period in medicine was also completed in Boston.

After giving the people of his first chosen community a generous length of service, a move was made to Woodstock where he practised medicine until his state of health prevented his activities from continuing.

Dwight Smith always had the love and support of his wife, the former Ruth Burston, and his family.

Surviving members include Dr. Shawn Smith and wife Terry, of Fredricton, N.B., Keith (and Janet) Smith, Burlington, Ontario; daughter Honor (and Jim) Mosey, Whitby; Kevin Smith, Toronto, and Daintry (and Randy) Klein, Toronto.

He also leaves six grandchildren as well as two brothers, J. Austin Smith, Willowdale, and Omar L. Smith, Grimsby.

The funeral service was held on Friday, October 23 at St. David's United Church, Woodstock with Reverend Peter Scott officiating.



DOLCE DELICATE. Jeremy Wright, 11, and Randy Coddington, 13, display the iced chocolate cake cones donated to the St. Marys Children's Choir Bake Sale at the Craft Fair recently. Both wished they could have taken them all home!